
Friday 5th July 
 
We’ve had a fantastic sports week! Thank you to all the parents who came to support on 
Tuesday afternoon and to all the PE department for their super organisation. Mrs Bowers 
had to step in as the organiser and commentator right at the last minute and she was 
amazing. If she ever stops teaching, I think she can get a job as a sports commentator with 
the BBC! 
 

What was so wonderful about the afternoon was the encouragement the children gave each 
other. They cheered children on, helped when team members needed support to make it to 
the end of race and celebrated sporting success and resilience. Exactly the behaviour we 
want to see at Woodhouse. 
 

Mrs Bowers is writing a newspaper article about lots of our sporting successes, but we are 
very proud to announce now that our 7 and 8 athletics team has won the league! 
 

Other announcements I need to make (some you may already know) are that Mrs Baddeley 
and Miss Parks are both expecting a baby in the Autumn, and Mr Merali and Miss Haden are 
leaving for other jobs; Mr Merali – to be head of hockey at Newcastle–under-Lyme school, 
and Miss Haden – to work as a business analyst. We will be very sorry to see them go and 
wish them all the best in their new roles. 
 

 

Monday Italian Students in all week 
2.15 Y5 celebration afternoon 
 

Tuesday Italians to Liverpool for the day 
1.00 Cool Carers 
 

Wednesday 2.15 Y7 Celebration afternoon 
3.35 LV Gymnastics 
3.35 Cycling club all years 
 

Thursday 
 

2.15 Y6 celebration afternoon 
6.30 Y8 celebration evening  

Friday 1.45 Rounders & tea with Italian students & Y8 
6.30 – 9.00 Y8 Luau @ Woodhouse 
 

 


